

Draft Minutes

MINUTES OF THE EAST DRAYTON NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN STEERING GROUP MEETING

Monday 28th February 2022 at 7:00pm in the Village Hall

Present: S Manson (Chair); G Squire (Secretary); R Allen; S Bennett; R Bond; E Morton; S Ogle; C Small; G Small; C Spencer; L Thacker.
W Wilson and Tom Gill (BDC) .

1.Apologies for absence - None received.

2.Minutes of the last meeting - 24th January 2022 - agreed and signed.

3.Declarations of interest in any agenda item - C and G Small to abstain from discussion on housing style and numbers.

4.Matters arising

- Pilot scheme for "NP Light" - WW reported that Bassetlaw's bid had been submitted to the government and accepted. Further information to be shared when available.
- Update to village - to be included in March newsletter (PC).
- Any other matters arising - none

5.Vision Statement - A revised draft was shared by RA and RB. Discussion followed. It was agreed that the final version would be produced after the Survey results had identified specific objectives (see below). Richard and Rob were thanked for their work on this.

6.Finance

Once BDC have details of the "NP Light" scheme it is hoped East Drayton would qualify and finance details would be agreed.

7.Working Parties

"Surveying Local People" R Allen and R Bond. It was agreed that the survey would be open to all aged 18 years or over, resident in the village (within the parish boundary). Two copies of the survey would be delivered to each household. Those requiring additional copies to please photocopy

Draft Minutes

those or download from the website (GS to liaise with Steve Ellis). Discussion*** of the draft survey resulted in the following timetable:

- by the end of this week (March 5th) comments to Rob
- Rob will circulate the revised survey
- Agreed survey will go to Steve for printing week beginning 14th March
- Distribution Monday 21st March (GS, CS, SO)
- Return of surveys by Monday 4th April to Fulwood, Church Lane.
- GS to deliver survey responses to Tom (BDC) for analysis.
- Feedback from Tom to the Steering Group meeting on Monday 25th April.

*** Please send comments regarding the draft survey, as discussed at the meeting, to Rob asap and by Saturday 5th March at the latest.

Rob and Richard were thanked for the work and time they have put into this, and to Steve for donating the cost of printing the survey.

8.AOB

- Having agreed the NP "light" version would be more suitable and would provide a basis for future development requirements in the village at the last meeting, it was agreed to proceed. As well as a discrete parish boundary there can be a "development boundary" - WW to investigate if this already exists for ED.
- WW noted that CIL funding (Community Infrastructure Levy - a planning charge) from housebuilding may be available for Community Projects in the village.

9.Date and time of next meeting - Monday 25th April 2022, 7:00pm, in the Village Hall.

There being no further business the Chairman thanked everyone for attending and for their input. The meeting was closed at 8:10pm.

Signed:

S. Manson, Chair

Date